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LOVE LEARN SHINE 

Shine in the light and love of God 

 

Friday 24 May 2024 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

I am pleased to write with this week’s newsletter. This letter and previous versions can be found in the letters section of 

our website.  

 

Safeguarding, Welfare & Wellbeing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding and Welfare will always be our very highest priority in helping us achieve our vision of Love Learn Shine. 
We will use this section of the newsletter each week to keep families up to date with a range of key safeguarding and 
welfare information. 
Road Safety  
A child's safety will always be a top priority for any parent 
or carer. Keeping children safe near roads is vital because 
road traffic injuries are the biggest cause of death among 
young people worldwide, and six children are killed or 
seriously injured on roads every day in the UK. The road 
safety charity Brake believe that every child has the right 
to make safe and healthy journeys where they live, 
without fear of danger from traffic. They have a range of 
resources that families scan use to help build upon the 
work undertaken in school to teach the children about 
road safety. It is important children continue to have 
these messages revisited and repeated at home and in 
school.  

 

 

Harrogate Foodbank 
Harrogate Foodbank is always happy to hear from anyone 
who needs their help or can help by donating or 
volunteering. They can help in a number of different ways 
and are very welcoming and friendly.  
You can find out more about how they can help or how 
you can volunteer here.  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/letters/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/St.-Peters-Vision-Poster-2.pdf
https://www.brake.org.uk/get-involved/take-action/mybrake/knowledge-centre/advice-for-parents-and-families
https://harrogatedistrict.foodbank.org.uk/
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Diary Dates                                    
 

The term dates for both 2023-2024 and 2024 -2025 are published on our website and can be accessed here.  Please check 

when planning any holidays or appointments. 

 

Date Activity Year Group(s) 

May Half Term Holiday 

Thursday 6 June Author Vashti Hardy Visit and writing 
workshop  

Year 5&6 children  

Monday 3 – Friday 14 June Year 4 children will undertake their 
multiplication check during this period 

Year 4 children 

Monday 10 June 3.15pm – 4.00pm Open classrooms chance for families to 
see children’s work.  

All classes 

Thursday 13 June 2.00pm in school Strawberry Tea Music Event  All welcome  
Thursday 13 June 4.00pm – 4.45pm  Open classrooms chance for families to 

see children’s work. 
All classes 

Monday 10 – Friday 14 June  Year 1 children will undertake their 
phonics screening assessment one day 
during this week. 

Year 1 children   

Saturday 22 June 1.00pm – 4.00pm  FOSP Sumer Fare All welcome  
Monday 24 June Volunteer Day  All welcome 
Tuesday 25 June am  Sports Day Whole School  All classes, families welcome 
Wednesday 26 – Friday 28 June Year 6 Residential to East Barrnby  Year 6  
Monday 1 July – Friday 5 July  Prayer Spaces in School Event  All classes 
Monday 1 July afternoon  Crucial Crew Trip – Harrogate College  Year 6 children 
Tuesday 2 July  KS1 Saltburn Trip  KS1 Classes Kingfishers, Finches, 

Sparrows 
Tuesday 2 July 6.00pm St Paul’s Church  Year 6 Production performance  All welcome 
Wednesday 3 July Leeds City Museum History Trip Ravens and Eagles 
Thursday 4 July Leeds City Museum History Trip Herons 
Thursday 4 July 1.30pm & 6.00pm St 
Paul’s Church 

Year 6 Production performances All welcome 

Tuesday 9 – Thursday 11 July  Harrogate Grammar School Transition 
Days  

Yr 6 children going to HGS in 
September . 

Thursday 11 July  St Aidan’s School Transition Day  Yr 6 children going to St Aidan’s. 
Friday 12 July  Leeds City Museum History Trip Owls and Starlings  
Monday 15 July  End of Year Reports to parents  All classes 
Thursday 18 July 9.30am Leavers Service St Peter’s Church  Al classes and families welcome  
Thursday 18 July 6.00pm – 8.00pm FOSP end of Year Disco All welcome 
Friday 19 July – 2.00pm School closed for end of summer term. All classes 

Summer Holiday 

 

Shine Awards 
 

Early Years and  
Key Stage One  

Year 3/4 Year 5/6 

Wrens 
Freddie & Liberty 
Kingfishers 
Luca & Hetty 
Finches 
Rosie & Octavia 
Sparrows 
James & Summer 

Owls 
Reuben & Kai 
Starlings 
Sidney & Zoe 

Herons 
Violet R & Bentley 
Eagles 
Bea & Elliot 
Ravens 
Ted & Melodie 

 

 

 

Important Diary Dates 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/school-day/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/curriculum/statutory-assessments-sats/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/curriculum/statutory-assessments-sats/
https://outdoored.co.uk/
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Whole School  
 

Volunteer Day  
We are grateful to one local business who has allowed 
some of their staff to volunteer in school for a day next 
half term. They will be coming into school on Monday 24 
June 2024 and working with Mrs Bolton to help organise 
our new resources room. If any other parents or family 
members can spare an hour or so on this day any time 
between 8.30 and 3.00 we would be most grateful of your 
support. If you are able to help out at any point on this 
day please can you let the office know in advance by 
emailing your name and the times you are free to help to 
admin@stpeters.ycst.co.uk or by calling 01423 569684.  

 

 

 
Open Classrooms 

Monday 10 June 3.15 – 4.00 and  
Thursday 13 June 4.00 – 4.45pm. 

Open classrooms are a chance to informally visit your 
child’s classroom to see their work from the year and have 
an informal chat with their child’s class teacher in the final 
half term of the school year. No appointments are 
necessary, and everyone is welcome to visit at any point 
during the times given.  
 

 

 
Morning Line Up Routine 
Starting after half term we have made some minor 
adjustments to the lining up spaces on the back 
playground for the start of each day. Please see the 
diagram opposite for more information. 
 
Children in Wrens and Kingfishers will continue to enter 
through their usual door and children in Eagles Ravens 
and Herons will continue to line up on the front 
playground. Children should be in their lines promptly for 
8.45am. 

 

 

 

School Meals 
From September we will be using Aspens online payment 
system for ordering, paying and pre-booking school 
lunches. 
More information about their Select service and how to 
register will be sent out to all parents by the end of June 
to ensure everyone has access for September. 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to 
contact the office. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Harrogate in Bloom Competition 
Harrogate in Bloom is an independent organisation promoting and improving the floral image 
and beauty of Harrogate. Each year they hold two competitions which they invite local schools to 
enter. You may have entered in previous years.  
Design a Flower Bed Competition, where children are challenged to produce a design to a given 
theme for one of the beds in the Valley Gardens. The theme for design in 2024 to be planted in 
2025 is ‘Peace’. The bed to be planted is the circular bed close to the main entrance of the Valley 

Gardens. 
If your child is interested in taking part in the competition, please use the template sent home by their class teacher. All 
entries should be handed back to their class teacher no later than Wednesday 12th June 2024. 
Here are some suggestions of summer bedding plants and colours to use… 
 

mailto:admin@stpeters.ycst.co.uk
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Begonia non-stop yellow Begonia super Olympia red      Begonia super Olympia pink             Marigold Durango 
yellow 

                    
 
Geranium horizon red   Geranium horizon red      Geranium kiss yellow flame        Begonia super Olympia 
white 

                                              
 

 

Curriculum & Extra-Curricular Spotlight  
 

 
We are pleased to have shared dedicated information for families with regard to the upcoming phonics screening check 
for all children in Year One. This information can be accessed on the Phonics & Reading section of our website.  

 
Key Stage One Road Safety  
Children in Key Stage One have been studying road safety 
as part of their recent PSHE learning. Having completed 
classroom-based lessons learning about the green cross 
code and different types of safe crossing spaces and 
places.  They took their learning outside onto the 
playground and then on a local walk around school to test 
out their knowledge and use their new skills. The children 
used both a zebra and pelican crossing to cross the road in 
small groups safely.  They remembered when they cross 
the road to 'Stop, Look, Listen, Think!' 
For more pictures relating to this have a look at the news 
section of our website.   

 
Mini Medics Learning for Year 6  
We were delighted to welcome Mr Atkinson from the 
Sporting Influence Foundation into school this week to 
work with all of our children in Year 6. As part of their 
PSHE learning the children undertook a dedicated first aid 
awareness session learning about how to seek help in 
different emergency situations as well as developing their 
awareness of basic first aid principles. They all had a very 
enjoyable morning developing their awareness and 
building their knowledge.  
For more pictures, please visit the news section of our 
website.  

 

 

 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/phonics-screening-handout-parents.pdf
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/pshe-road-safety/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/pshe-road-safety/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/mini-medics/
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Author Visit Year 5&6 
We are pleased to have secured a visit from well-known 
author Vashti Hardy on the afternoon of Thursday 6 June 
2024. 
 
We are delighted that Vashti will be visiting St Peter’s to 
spend time with all the children in year 5&6 talking about 
her work and conducting a writing workshop with them. 
She will also be happy to sign copies of her books.  
 
If you have a child in Year 5&6 please see the separate 
letter sent earlier in the week with regard to how you can 
support this event and order a signed copy of Vashti’s 
most recent book.  

 

 

 
Collective Worship  
This week we have looked at Pentecost in our worship.  
Pentecost is known by Christians as the ‘Birthday of the 
Church’.  
In the Easter story we learn of when Jesus died on the 
cross and then rose again from the dead on the first 
Easter Sunday. The Bible says that after 40 days, having 
appeared to the disciples and others many times, Jesus 
went back into heaven. 
The followers of Jesus had got very used to having him 
around, both when he was alive and after the 
Resurrection. Now they were on their own again, with a 
huge task to complete.  How would they be able to spread 
the good news of Jesus without him there to lead them? 
But Jesus had prepared them for this. A few days after 
Jesus had gone back to heaven, his followers were 
meeting together. After Pentecost, the followers of Jesus 
had new confidence and strength to spread the message 
of Jesus right across the known world. They believed that 
God, in the form of the Holy Spirit, was with them 
wherever they went, guiding and helping them. 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

FOSP News    
 

Summer Fair 
 

SATURDAY 22 June  
1.00pm – 4.00pm 

 

FOSP are busy planning a summer fair. Please save 
the date and mark it on your calendars.  
 

 

 
 

 
Parkrun 
 
A huge thank you to everyone involved, runners, 
volunteers and FOSP, for organising the recent Parkrun. 
We raised a huge £604.00, so a very well done to all. What 
a great effort. 
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Community News    
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